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Dear Parents / Carers

I have spent time this week interviewing prospective candidates 
for our Head Girl and Junior Leadership Team.  It has been an 
absolute pleasure to be involved in this and my congratulations 
to all the girls who made it to the shortlist.  Everyone of them 
spoke eloquently and with confidence.  They all expressed a 
deep gratitude to the school and a strong desire to ‘give back’.  It was truly serviam in 
action.  Mr Mandalos, the key stage 4 leader, will announce the names of the head girl 
and junior leadership team soon.

We held our second ‘virtual’ open event on Tuesday morning this week and had a large 
number of participants.  It is not the same as having a live open morning but all 
departments produced short videos about their subjects.  In addition Mr Collins, who 
as well as being one of our leaders in Science is our Digital Learning Co-ordinator, 
produced an amazing video of the school which can be viewed by following the link 
below.

https://www.stursulas.com/news/virtual-open-event/

Please do take a look – it is amazing.

We said goodbye to Mrs Durrant and Mrs Lanzon in July but today, Friday 2nd October, 
we were able to have a Mass
at which they were presented with a blessing from the Archbishop of Southwark, the 
most Reverend John Wilson.  The blessing, in the form of a certificate, was presented 
by Sister Kathleen, our Provincial.  I will post photographs  in next weeks newsletter.  
Our best wishes to them both for a long and happy retirement and a huge thank you 
for everything they have done for St Ursula’s.

As I mentioned last week the weather is changing. Outdoor coats must be navy or 
black with no logos or fashion symbols.  Hats are not part of the uniform and therefore  
are not permitted, scarves must be plain navy or black.

Can I ask that you remind your daughters that they must wear masks on public 
transport.  We have had a complaint from a medical professional who travelled on the 
bus with a large group of St Ursula’s girls who removed their masks when they got on 
the bus.  This is obviously disappointing and undermining of everything we are trying 
to do in school to keep our entire community safe.

My best wishes 
Mrs C Hamilton
Headteacher
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“When I have a problem I ask the saint (Thérèse) not to solve it, 
but to take it in her hands and help me accept it.”   (Pope Francis)

Thursday 1st October was the Feast Day of St. Thérèse of Lisieux. This much loved saint
and Doctor of the Church gives us a wonderful example of how to live out our faith in a
simple, unassuming and very practical way. She had absolute confidence in God which
enabled her to be courageous and determined. This week, Little Way Week, we have
been following her example by doing little things with love.

St. Thérèse of Lisieux – pray for us!

Courageous and resilient
-

“What matters is not great deeds, but great love.  Holiness is an everyday thing.”

“Let us not grow tired of prayer: confidence works miracles.”

In these socially distanced times, there has never been a greater need for a prayerful
and active Chaplaincy Team. As a result, this year there will be an increased student
chaplaincy presence with more girls leading on faith initiatives in their form and year
groups. The new Chaplaincy Teams will be announced in the coming days.
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GCSE Examinations - Autumn Series 2020

GCSES 2021

We are aware that 
some pupils in Year 11 
are anxious about their 

GCSE exams during 
this uncertain time.

The most up to date 
information from 

Ofqual, and the exam 
boards, can be found 
on the exams section 
of the school website

Year 11 pupils will 
receive their first 

report on Friday 9th

October. More 
information about this 
report can be found in 
Ms Johnson’s letter to 

Year 11 parents

GCSE Examinations for a small number of our Year 11 
pupils, who were due to take GCSEs in June 2020, will be 

held in school from 2nd November 2020

The GCSE timetable is available on the Exams section of the school
website. This timetable sets out the day and time of each exam.

Pupils will also be issued with the Joint Council for Qualifications
(JCQ) Information for Candidates for Written Examinations
alongside a Candidate Handbook before October half term. This
information should be studied carefully by all pupils, parents and
carers to ensure that the rules and regulations of the GCSE
examinations are fully understood.

Results from these November GCSEs will be released to pupils on
Thursday 11th February 2021. We wish our Year 11s every success
in these examinations.

The JCQ rules include:

 Pupils must be on time for all exams

 Pupils must not take notes, mobile phones, iPods, MP3/4
players, smartwatches or wrist watches with a data storage
device into the exam room

 Pupils must not talk, try to communicate with, or disturb other
pupils in the exam room

 Any pencil cases must be completely clear and see through

 If pupils wear a wrist watch they must remove it and place it on
their desk when they arrive in the exam room

 Small, plastic water bottles must be completely clear with any
labels removed and contain water only
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Please ensure that your daughter comes to school with a face 
covering everyday. The is in line with Government and Local 
Authority guidance.
Your daughter MUST wear a face covering in all corridors and 
communal areas. 

Congratulations to Jessica 
who received a certificate 
of participation for her 
entry in the Anne Frank 
creative writing award.

Message from the 
Safeguarding Team

The past several months have certainly seen us face many new and unprecedented 
challenges, one of which being the increased use of many different social media 
platforms. It is with no doubt I’m sure you are all familiar with the problems such 
platforms can create and the need for close monitoring and parental restrictions / 
security settings.
Please see below a flyer highlighting the need for such security settings to be in 
place.
Wishing you all a good week

Mrs T Higgins
Wellbeing & Safeguarding Officer
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SOS - Do you have a unused laptop

you could donate to the school?

With our current COVID-19 restrictions in place, the 
majority of our bookable computer rooms are now 
being used as Year 8 classrooms. This means that 
other year groups cannot use this space as bubbles 
are unable to mix. 

In addition, we know that we have a number of students
in our community who do not have access to computers 
at home. Should these students need to self-isolate, they 
would hugely benefit from access to a laptop to use at home.

If you (or your workplace) do have any laptops that you could donate to the school, we would 
be incredibly grateful. The laptop would need to have a charger and, idealfore you donate it. 

If you do have a laptop you could donate, but do not know how to return it to factory settings, 
please don’t let this be a barrier to donation. Please contact to the school and we will see if 
we can support.

If you think you or your workplace can help, please contact admin@stursulas.com
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